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Term 4 Week 2 2022 A Proud Member of 
Kincumba Learning 

Community  

. 

Coming Events 

TERM 4 
Week 2 
Life Education 
Week 
19th Oct 
AECG Dance KHS 
20th Oct 
State Athletics 
28th October 
Kindergarten 
Headstart 
 
KEY DATES 
8th Dec - 
Presentation Day 
 
13 Dec— 
YR 6 Farewell 
 
Motivate Sports—
15 Dec—S2/3 
16 Dec -ES1 & S1 
 
LAST DAY FOR 
STUDENTS— 
16 Dec  
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Principal’s Message 

“Learning is a treasure that will follow its owner everywhere.” Anon. 

Dear Parent and Carers, 

Welcome back for the start of Term 4. I was so excited to see all of our students return to school and share their 
holiday adventures with me. I hope you enjoyed quality time with your children and family during the recent 
school holidays. I would like to welcome our new students and their families to the Copacabana Public School 
community.  Our students have already settled back into school routines and seem refreshed and ready for the 
business of the last term of the school year. Our teachers have been busy preparing rich teaching and learning 
programs as well as our many Term 4 activities and events.  

 

 

Final Day of 2022 – End of School Year Change 

The NSW Department of Education recently announced a change to the last day of the 2022 school year for       
students, and the inclusion of an additional Staff Development Day (student free day) for teachers. Students will 
now finish on Friday 16 December 2022. The additional staff development day on Monday 19 December has been 
allocated to provide additional time for teacher professional learning.  

Canberra Excursion  

Our students have arrived safely in Canberra and having a wonderful time. Thank you, to Mrs Woodham for her 
organisation of the Stage 3 camp and to Mrs Wilson, Mr Bragg, Mr Smyth, Miss Blair and Mrs Sutton for her            
supervision and care of our students on camp. We look forward to hearing about the children’s learning              
adventures on their return.  

Life Education – Healthy Harold  

Throughout this week and next, the students and teachers will have the opportunity to attend the Life Ed Van and 
participate in lessons. Healthy Harold has been visiting schools for more than 40 years empowering our students 
and young people to make safer and healthier life choices. I would like to thank Mr Mensforth for his organisation 
of the Life Ed visit and to our wonderful P&C for subsiding the cost of the Life Ed Van for all students and families.  

 

 

 

World Teachers’ Day – Friday 28 October  

Australia will celebrate the teaching profession on World Teachers’ Day on Friday 28 October 2022. Our teachers 
have shown great resilience during challenging times, all so they can give Australian students the best future     
possible. Hats off to teachers this World Teachers’ Day. 
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Presentation Day – Save the date  

The school’s annual Presentation Day will be held on Thursday, 8th December 2022. 

 

Selective High School Applications for 2024  

Parents/Carers of children currently in Year 5 who are interested in applying for a position in a Selective High 
School are advised that applications are now open online and will close on 16 November 2022.  

Key Dates:  

• 16 November 2022 Application for entry in 2024 closes. Late applications will not be accepted.  

• 20 April 2023 Test centre allocation and authority letter available to parents  

• 4 May 2023 Selective High School Placement Test  

• Mid-August 2023 Placement outcome expected to be released  

Applications are completed online using the link Application Process.  Parents must apply online at https://
shsoc.eductaion.nsw.gov.au. Detailed information and instructions on how to apply online are available at: 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7 . Please 
read the instructions carefully. Late applications will not be accepted. The Selective High School Placement 
Test will be held on 4 May 2023. The test will be paper based. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COVID Update 

Change to isolation requirements in schools 

National Cabinet announced that from Friday 14 October 2022 people who test positive to COVID-19 do not 
need to self-isolate. In line with this announcement, the following advice is based on recommendations from 
NSW Health and will support schools in adapting the change while minimising the risk of COVID-19              
transmissions. 

Students and staff should continue to stay home when sick.  

Students, staff and visitors should only attend school when symptom free. We strongly encourage all students, 
staff and visitors to follow the guidance issued by NSW Health.  

Schools will continue to send home students or staff displaying symptoms. Anyone who believes they have 
been exposed to COVID-19 is strongly recommended to monitor for symptoms and test if they have any       
concerns, as well as wear a mask.  

The department will continue to make rapid antigen tests (RATs) available for students and staff who need to 
test for COVID-19. RAT testing may help identify the infection early and is important if you are in contact with 
people at greater risk of serious illness if exposed to COVID-19. 

For further information about the COVID-smart measures in place this term, refer to the department’s Advice 
for families page at: https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families 
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Moving out of the area?  

As we move further into our planning phase for 2023, if you have a child at Copacabana who is NOT in Year 6 
and will not be returning to Copacabana Public School next year, please let the school know as soon as          
possible. The number of students at our school affects the planning of classes, teachers and school programs, 
so the earlier we have information, the better.  

Planning for 2023 

Shortly, our teachers will be commencing the lengthy process of considering class groupings for 2023, taking 
into consideration number of students, gender balance (when possible), the placement of students with      
special needs, friendship groups and identified learning needs. Classes will be formed with a focus on achieving 
the best possible learning outcomes for students, informed by Department of Education staffing formula and 
guidelines.  

If you have additional information that you would like staff to consider when forming classes for 2023, it must 
be in writing to Stage Supervisors (ES1/S1 – Mrs Walters, S2 Mrs Sutton and S3 Mrs Woodham) by Friday, 11th 
November through the school email- Copacabana-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. Only correspondence via email 
will be formally considered – conversations with staff may be initiated but do not qualify as an official request. 
Where possible teachers will consider your information, however there are many aspects to consider which 
may mean your request cannot always be accommodated. Please note that requests for specific teachers will 
not be met.   

Kindergarten Enrolments - 2023  

We are now taking enrolments for Kindergarten in 2023.  Children may be enrolled in Kindergarten at the    
beginning of the school year if they turn five years of age on or before 31 July in that year. By law, all children 
must be enrolled in school by their sixth birthday. If you are unsure if your child is ready to start school or 
would like to access further information, please contact the school via email  
Copacabana-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au or phone 43821766. As part of the enrolment process, you will need to 
provide your child’s original birth certificate, statement of complete immunisation from Medicare and proof of 
your current address (a minimum of 100 points of identification are required).  
 

 

 

 

Tell Then from Me Feedback Survey 

Our school will be participating in the Partners in Learning parent student survey, another part of the Tell 
Them from Me suite of surveys (student, teacher and parent) on student engagement. The survey asks parents 
and carers questions about different factors that are known to impact on student wellbeing and engagement. 
More  information about the survey is available at:  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/tellthem-from-me/about-tell-them-from-me-/parent-survey. 

The survey will typically take 5 - 10 minutes to complete and is entirely confidential. The student parent survey 

will be conducted in the coming weeks. Further information will be provided shortly.  
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Attendance 

Every day your child attends school counts, as regular attendance helps students to: 

 • develop a sense of belonging  

• develop and maintain friendships                                                              

• be more engaged at school  

• progress with their learning  

• be more aware of career and life options. 

 What happens if you wish to travel with your family?  

Regular attendance at school is essential to assist students to maximise their potential. Schools in partnership 
with parents, are responsible for promoting the regular attendance of students.  

Families are encouraged to travel only during school holidays. If travel during the school term is necessary,  
discuss this with the school principal.  An Application for Extended Leave is needed for absences of 10 school 
days or more. Parents seeking an Application for Extended Leave are required to provide all appropriate    
documentation and submit it to the school for consideration at least ten days prior to travel to enable          
appropriate processing time. Approval of any Application for Extended Leave is at the principal's discretion and 
parents are advised that their application may be declined. Absences relating to travel will be marked as leave 
on the roll and therefore contribute to your child's total absences for the year. 

Please note it is important to restrict regular appointments to outside school hours this will ensure  

• students do not miss out on important learning activities scheduled in the day  

• reduce classroom disruption 

 • ensure consistency and routine is maintained 

 

 

Student News    

Congratulations to Sam CL who last term won the regional Final of the Premier’s Spelling Bee.  We wish him all 
the best  when he competes at the State Final in Sydney in a few weeks. 

 

A huge congratulations to George H and Helena V who represented Copa at the Central Coast regional Public 
Speaking Finals!@   Well done, we are very proud of you both. 

 

Copacabana Public School’s Pyjama day  fundraiser was a huge success raising $327.40 for Coast Shelter.  
Thank you Charlotte for driving this positive initiative.  
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News from the Office 

School Travel - Term 4 2022  

Applications for student travel in 2023 open from Monday 10 October 2022.  

Students who need a School Opal card or travel pass for 2023 can apply now. A new application will need to be 
submitted if they are applying for the first time, or if they are requesting an additional travel entitlement as a 
result of a new shared parental responsibility situation (e.g. joint custody).  

Students who change address, school, campus location, have repeated a year or received an expiry notification 
from Transport for NSW for their school travel entitlement should renew or update their details before the 
end of term 4. This will ensure that schools can endorse applications, and entitlements remain valid for the 
start of the 2023 school year. School Opal card holders will have the changes applied to their existing card.  

If a student’s distance eligibility has changed based on their grade (i.e. grade two to grade three), the system 
will automatically update their entitlement if they meet the new criteria. If they do not meet the new eligibility 
criteria, we will send an expiry notification via email.  

Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition that is due to expire will receive a     
notification advising them to re-apply.  

Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply. Students in the Opal network applying for an Opal 
card (including a Term Bus Pass) for the first time will receive their Student Opal card at their nominated postal 
address. Cards will be mailed out from January 2023.  

Students living in rural and regional (R&R) areas should receive their travel pass at the start of the new school 
year from their nominated transport operator. It may come via the school or be sent directly to them at home. 
Note: some R&R operators do not issue travel passes. Students/parents should confirm with their nominated 
operator if they do not receive a pass.  

Travel from Term 1 2023  

We ask that parents plan ahead and make sure their child knows which service/s to use and has a valid ticket 
to travel; either a School Opal card or Child/Youth Opal card (within Greater Sydney) or a School Travel Pass 
(outside Greater Sydney), from the start of the school year.  

Applications for 2023 School Student Transport Scheme (SSTS) travel open at the start of Term 4 2022, so    
parents/students can apply or update details early and be ready for the start of the new school year. Most   
students using the Opal network will not need a new Opal card and can continue travelling on their existing 
card each year. The start of the year is a busy period for local transport operators, and students travelling 
without a valid ticket make service planning and operations difficult. We recognise that for some families last 
minute changes to school enrolments mean they may not have a School Opal card or Travel Pass for the start 
of term. In the Opal network, we strongly encourage these families to have their children travel with a Child/
Youth Opal card until they receive their valid School Opal card. If outside Greater Sydney, parents should    
contact their local bus operator to discuss their travel needs.  

Bus operators are flexible and understanding, particularly at the start of the school year, and will ensure      
students can travel safely to and from school. But to best support our operators we encourage all students to 
have a valid ticket, as early as possible, from the start of the school year. 

Students using School Opal cards are also reminded that they must tap on and tap off in line with the Student 
code of conduct and Opal terms of use. Further information can be found at  

https://transportnsw.info/travel-info/using-public-transport/school-travel 
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A Message from the P&C 

 
Colour Run 
The P&C are excited to be running a new fundraiser – a Colour Run. The Colour Run will happen on Friday 25th 
November at 2pm and we look forward to seeing all our wonderful Copa families there. Students will have the 
opportunity to seek sponsorship for their involvement with some awesome prizes up for grabs to all students 
who reach a series of fundraising targets. Mr Goaty Gelato will also be at the school for the afternoon, selling 
their delicious gelato in cones and tubs. Tubs will  also be available to pre-order. 

We look forward to seeing you all there. Stay tuned for more information. 

Canteen 
The Canteen is looking for a willing volunteer with a ute or trailer who can pick up our old display fridge and 
deliver it to the Waste Management facility at Woy Woy. If you’re able to help, please contact Kim at            
copacanteen@gmail.com . 

If anyone is keen to help out in the canteen, please contact Kim. She still has a few spots left in this term’s   
roster. 

And, just to let everyone know, with the weather warming up, Milo will not be sold this term. 

Uniform Shop 
In Term 4, the Uniform Shop will continue to be open Thursdays only, from 8:30 – 9:00am.  

Our Square reader is up and running in the Uniform Shop, it’s so much better than our old Eftpos machine! 

Next Meeting 

Our next meeting will be at 6:30pm on Tuesday 8th November.  

Everyone is very welcome – just come along and listen to what goes on. New faces are always welcome. If you 
have any specific questions or issues that you would like raised at a P&C meeting, please email them to us at 
copapandc@gmail.com so we can add them to the agenda. 

Lucy Wenzke - President  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pueblo Street, Copacabana NSW 2251          Ph (02) 43821766      copacabana-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au          https://copacabana-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

mailto:copacanteen@gmail.com
mailto:copapandc@gmail.com


 

 

 
COPACABANA PUBLIC  SCHOOL                                                                        Effort Earns Success 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pueblo Street, Copacabana NSW 2251          Ph (02) 43821766      copacabana-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au          https://copacabana-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 



 

 

 
COPACABANA PUBLIC  SCHOOL                                                                        Effort Earns Success 

Pueblo Street, Copacabana NSW 2251          Ph (02) 43821766      copacabana-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au          https://copacabana-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

 3-6 Assembly 

Week 1 

  

Class 

  

  

Student 

2/3S 

William D 

Owen M 

 

3/4M 

Eiana C 

Eli D 

Braedan K 

Teddy S 

3/4J 

Elias F 

Zara L 

Ezra T 

Kai S 

4/5S 

Rhys D 

Jye A 

Charlie R 

Grace H 

5/6F 

Vera T 

Levi O 

Kobie Mc 

Jack H 

 

5/6K 

Charlotte D 

Kael G  

Ziggy F 

Kye G 

 

 

5/6W 

Poet N 

Tia S 

Charles B 

Keelin B 

LAST/ 

Science 
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Thank You to our 
2021 Gold Sponsors 
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